Unapproved  November 5,  2013 min.            
Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance:  Mike Sweeney, John & Rita Gulardo, Dennis McClary,  Cliff Oster,                       Lorraine Cheeney , Carole-Anne Centre
Guests acknowledged:  none
 Minutes read:  Rita approved, John seconded, all member approved.
Treasurer’s report:   Katie emailed information to LHC 1. $6,618.55 in checking account, check of $53.28 to written to Andrea Cheeney for copies needed for Honor Roll presentation. After check is cleared amount in account will be $6565.27   2. An anonymous donor has pledged a  gift of $6000 to the LHC. 3. Before the end of the year Dennis & Katie will review the checking account
Correspondence:  1. New Hampshire Preservation Alliance visited the Meetinghouse Friday November 1. There were over 25 board members and guests interested in the LHC project. Dennis gave a tour and history talk about the building and noted all the progress that has been made. He thanked the NHPA for their support in nominating the building for a Seven to Save historic site in NH.  Many of the visitors were very impressed with the building and many noted about how wonderful it  was that the second floor was historically intact from its 1851 remodeling. Several pointed out some historical items like the textiles, hardware on the pews and the curving of the ceiling. Cliff provided coffee and Carole-Anne provided treats for the guests.  2. Beverly Thomas of the NHPA sent a thank you to LHC for their hospitality and all their efforts. 3. Dennis attended the Selectboard meeting of October 28 to answer questions on what needed to be done to the door where the light had been removed. Other topics were discussed including  the news that another foundation has rejected our appeal for assistance in funding a much needed new furnace. The possibility of the town helping with the expense of the furnace was discussed.  The Selectboard stated  that they were willing to discuss the possibility of writing a  warrant article for $10,000 for the furnace. They then asked if the LHC was willing to put up the balance of the funds. Dennis told the Selectboard he would ask the LHC if they were willing to do so. At our meeting tonight, the topic of the town assisting with funds for the furnace was discussed. LHC asked Dennis to attend the next Selectboard meeting to fully explore options available including the possibility of a warrant article supporting the entire amount needed for the furnace. This topic could be considered and discussed at the January budget meeting. 
4. Carole-Anne has sent all donors thank you notes. 

Archival Update:   1.  Lorraine told the commission that Dot Campbell has made a donation of a variety of paper memorabilia and photos. 2. Dennis told the commission that Royal and Diane Holmes made a donation of paper and photo slides memorabilia  3. Carole-Anne suggested we make a complete inventory of the items and then they can be stored in the archive room. Also we should scan as many of the items as possible. Once Carole-Anne has the inventory she will send a thank you to the donors. 4. John told the commission that he can convert any slides that are donated to the commission and file them on the computer for future use.
Meetinghouse rehab update: 1. Further work on the Walker Hill door was done by the Selectboard. All that remains is for a small area to be painted. 2. The Walker Hill door still sticks and should be fixed. 3. Outside faucet and line have been shut off and drained. Dennis will monitor heat and water issues this winter although alarms are in place.  
Fund raising update:  1. Kristen Senz is applying to the NHCF for an “Express Grant” for $5000 for architectural fees. LHC should hear before the end of the year if approved. She is also applying to the Putnam Foundation grant  for an amount of $5,000. 
Community Activities:  1. Beach family used the Meetinghouse to hold a family gathering and reported that it was a wonderful event and all loved having their party in the Town Hall. 2. LHC members discussed holding a community event over the winter months. It was decided to hold a humorous event the first weekend in March.  Selections from the NH Humanities Council programs was chosen and  a VT humorous storyteller was also mentioned.. At a future meeting the final plans will be made.

Web site/Facebook update:  Quinn should be sending in his annual bill for maintaining the web site. Web site sill needs updating.
Old Business:  
New Business:  Rita made a motion to cancel the Dec. meeting,. All voted to cancel the Dec. meeting. Carole-Anne will post the cancellation on the bulletin boards and let Bob know to post on the towns web site. The Jan. 2014 meeting will be held on the second Wed. of the month since the first Wed. is New Years day. It was noted if Dennis hears back from any grants and feels the commission needs to meet in Dec. a meeting will be called.

Adjourn:  Rita motioned to adjourn, Carole-Anne second , all approved.
Submitted: Carole-Anne Centre
